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ALTS SUPPORTS DOJ OPPOSITION TO 

SOUTHWESTERN BELL’S LONG DISTANCE APPLICATION
WASHINGTON, D.C., FEBRUARY 15, 2000 – The Association for Local Telecommunications Services (ALTS) today said it supports the Department of Justice’s (DOJ’s) recommendation to deny Southwestern Bell Telephone (SWBT) entry to the long distance market in Texas.  DOJ’s recommendation is in line with ALTS’ position that SWBT has not adequately opened its local markets to competition.   

“The DOJ’s unequivocal recommendation against the SWBT application confirms ALTS’ view that SWBT’s application to offer long distance service in Texas is premature,” said John D. Windhausen, Jr., President of ALTS, the leading national trade association representing facilities-based competitive local exchange carriers (CLECs).  “Texas consumers today have little choice when it comes to selecting their local phone company. We are urging the Federal Communications Commission to reject SWBT’s application until it takes more demonstrable steps to open its local markets.”

According to ALTS, the DOJ’s recommendation sends a strong signal to incumbent phone companies that they need to completely open up their local markets to competition.  Since the FCC’s approval of Bell Atlantic’s application in New York, there has been an increase in the number of applications at the state level by incumbents to offer long distance service, without ensuring that they meet the local market opening requirements of the Telecommunications Act.

“SWBT has failed to follow Section 271 of the Act, and is instead offering promises of future compliance,” said Jonathan Askin, General Counsel of ALTS.  “In the meantime, CLECs in Texas continue to face provisioning problems that slow progress toward local competition.  Until SWBT complies with the Act, the FCC should not approve the ILEC’s 271 application.”  

ALTS is the leading national industry association whose mission is to promote facilities-based local telecommunications competition. Created in 1987, ALTS has offices in Washington, D.C. and Irvine, California and now represents almost 200 companies that build, own, and operate competitive local networks. For more information on ALTS, contact Crawford Public Relations at 703-318-5460 or visit the ALTS Web site at www.alts.org.
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